Information Bulletin Village of Mount Prospect

. Public Works Department
Central Road Resurfacing — Westgate Road to Wolf Road April 2024

INTRODUCTION

The Village of Mount Prospect, in cooperation with the City of Des Plaines, will be resurfacing Central Road from
Westgate Road to Wolf Road this summer. This project will link to the ongoing Central Road, Rand Road, Mount
Prospect Road Intersection Improvement Project to the west and will end at the concrete pavement just west of
Wolf Road to the east. The scope of work includes replacing the existing roadway surface with new asphalt,
sidewalk ramp improvements at intersections, and spot curb and gutter repairs. A construction contract has been
awarded to Builders Asphalt LLC of Hillside, lllinois.

SCHEDULE

A separate sanitary sewer project has started that will affect Central Road from Horner Lane to Wolf Road.
Resurfacing work will begin once the contractor has completed the sanitary sewer work. It is anticipated the
resurfacing work will start in June and be completed in the fall. Please check the project web page for schedule updates.

TRAFFIC CONTROL AND PROPERTY ACCESS:

Two-way traffic will be maintained at all times on Central Road. Intermittent overnight lane closures may be
necessary for concrete patching of the road base. Access to driveways will be maintained at all times except for
certain construction activities directly in front of them. Property owners will be notified ahead of time should
there be work across your driveway to give you time to move your vehicles. Access will be maintained to
commercial properties by staging any necessary driveway closures to half of the entrance at a time.

QUESTIONS DURING CONSTRUCTION?

Please visit the project web page for updated information throughout the project. It can be found at
www.mountprospect.org under Departments, Public Works, Village Infrastructure Projects, Construction Projects,
Roadway Improvement Projects, Central Road Resurfacing. You can also scan the QR Code below.

Information on the sanitary sewer project can be found by searching “Fairview Gardens” on the Village’s website.
Should you have additional questions, please contact us.

Luke Foresman, PE, Civil Engineer
Phone: 847-870-5640
Email: publicworksdept@mountprospect.org.

The Village has retained Bowman Consulting Group to provide construction inspection services. They will be onsite
during construction to answer any questions.
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